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MINUTES OF MEETING October 23, 2017

The emergency meeting of the Board of Trustees of Bayshore Gardens Park and Recreation District
was called to order by Chairman Maynard Boyce at 7:00 pm and was followed by the Pledge of
Allegiance. Notice of the meeting was posted in the Bradenton Herald.

Roll Call; Steve Watkins, Dan Rawlinson, Holly Clouse, Debbie Korell, Maynard Boyce, Richard
Nelson, Terry Zimmerly, Jonna Koelhoffer, James Couey.

ALL Board members are present. A quorum is established.

Present. Don Gassie, Sharon Denson, Suzanna Young, Marie Young, John Woodruff, Melony
Woodruff, Rose Woodruff, Keith : , Austin , Susan Stickle, Michelle Hobbs, Allen Riga,
Barbara Greenburg.

AGENDA,; Topics for Discussion .....

1. To allow former office manager Joann Manse to speak on her behalf following her termination of
employment.

2. Have a full nine member board discussion of the issue.

3. The interim Office Manager status.

4. Accounts review of end of year finances and oversight thereof.

This meeting was scheduled under the advice of the Board council, James Dye P.A. to allow Ms.
Manse redress the issue of her termination. Ms. Manse then spoke on her behalf regarding the
Board motion made on October 17th 2017, provided several handouts to the Board members and
then stated issues which she thought favored her and her term of employment as District Manager.

OPEN DISCUSSION; Chairman Boyce at this time advised each Board member to speak and give
their opinion. Also, everyone who signed the request sheet was given the first opportunity to speak. -
James Couey stated that everyone who spoke would be held at a 3 minute maximum time limit.

The residents, in the following order, spoke at the podium before the Board members; Melony
Woodruff, Don Gassie, Rose Woodruff, Suzanna Young, Austin Dunn, Allan Riga, Barbara
Greenburg, Susan Stickle, Michelle Hobbs.

After all of the statements from the Board members were made, Chairman Boyce said that in his
opinion the vote is 5 to 3 against Ms. Manse. Chairman Boyce then thanked Ms. Manse for her
service,



He then stated the importance of having an interim office manager and that there is a new employee
that requires training. Discussion continued about hiring a temporary bookkeeper.

Jim made a motion to adjourn. Debbie seconded, motion passed. Meeting adjourned at 9:05 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Steve Watkins
Trustee (Secretary)



